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Sun 1 Jan 10.30am New Years Day Communion Covenant Service led by Rev Simon Helme

Called to Gift. Readings: Isaiah 60:1–6 Psalm 72:1–7, 10–14 Matthew 2:1–12 Ephesians 3:1–12 

Tue 3 Jan 9am onwards  Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises, your help is needed.

Tue 3 Jan 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception Room.

Wed 4 Jan 10 - 1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle. Helpers welcome.

Sun 8 Jan 10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev Simon Helme.

Theme: New Beginnings Readings: Genesis 1:1 –5; Psalm 29; Mark 1:4–11; Acts 19:1 –7 

Tue 10 Jan 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises.

Tue 10Jan 9.30am Prayer Group meet in Reception Room.

Wed 11 Jan 10 - 1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle. Helpers welcome.

Thu 12 Jan 7.30pm Elders Meeting in Upper Hall.

Sun 15 Jan 10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev Simon Helm Theme: Called and Recalled   Readings: 1 Samuel 3: 1–10, (11–20); Psalm 139:1–6, 13–181;  Corinthians 6:12–20; John 1:43–51  

Tue 17 Jan 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises please come and help this friendly group of men with this worthwhile job.

Tue 17 Jan 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception Room.  Everyone is welcome.

Wed 18 Jan 10-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Sun 22 Jan 10.30am Morning worship led by Rev Simon Helme with guest preacher Dr Hugh Kemp, Head of Mission Studies at Redcliffe College, Gloucester  Theme: Moving Forward Readings: Jonah 3:1–5, 10; Psalm 62:5–12; Mark 1:14–20; 1 Corinthians 7:29–31

 6.30pm United Service at St James the Great Parish Church to mark the start of Christian Unity Week – Choral Evensong marking the 350th anniversary of the Book of Common Prayer 
Tue 24 Jan 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on the church premises.

Tue 24 Jan 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the Reception Room.

Tue 24 Jan 2pm  Women’s Guild speaker Rev Simon Helme.

Wed 25 Jan 10-1pm  Family Café in the Tabernacle.

Sat 28 Jan 9.30-11.30am Saturday Coffee Morning, cakes and other gifts for the stalls would be very much appreciated. PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR CHURCH BY ATTENDING  FUND RAISING EVENTS SO WE CAN CONTINUE TO DO GOOD THINGS IN THE FUTURE MONTHS AHEAD.

 Sun 29 Jan 10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev Simon Helme followed by Church Meeting Theme: With Authority. Readings: Deuteronomy 18:15–20; Psalm 111; Mark 1:21–28; 1 Corinthians 8:1–13 

Tue 31 Jam 9am onwards Fabric Panel work on church premises.

Tue 31 Jan 9.30am Prayer Group meet I the Reception Room. 
Christmas Appeal: Money given in lieu of Christmas card postage or Christmas Cards, and money raised at our special Christmas Services, will go towards the newly set up Food bank and the Church of North India’s Durgapur Diocese’s work with street children and women. We received a visitor, Rev Kumar Nayak, from CNI earlier this year and Liz Swanwick will visit the Diocese in February as part of our Synod’s link.   

TAB NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY At the recent church meeting the suggestion of a Tab New Year’s Eve party was made and there has been a good response, so much so that the party will be held in the church and start at 8.30pm.

 It will be family friendly and so will include games (some quiet and some loud and active), dancing (country dancing as well as disco stuff), and entertainment.  

We will stop at various points for light refreshments. Please eat a main evening meal before you come to the party. There will be hot and cold drinks available but please feel free to bring your own drinks (we are not licensed to sell alcohol but it can be consumed on the premises). 

The party will finish about 12.30pm when the clearing up starts for church ten hours later! 

At midnight we will pause for prayer, remembering the year gone and asking God’s blessing on the year to come. There will then be party poppers, Auld Lang Syneing and a conga round the building (and the town – weather permitting)

 We are going to have a whole world theme. If you have any costumes from other countries please bring them or wear them! No charge – but please bring some finger food (savoury or sweet)to share  (i.e. food that won't need cutlery!) All welcome! Further details: Simon Helme 542344 shelme@btinternet.com 
FLOWERS FOR DECEMBER WERE KINDLY GIVEN BY:-  

4th Dec  Joan Kingham 
11th - 25th Peggy Tresise and Margaret Powell

The flower rota for next year is now in the vestibule.

 Our thanks to all who gave flowers in December and to those who deliver them each week to the sick and housebound, their visits are appreciated and keep people in touch with the Tab. 

If you would like to help with the flower arranging or could help with delivering the flowers on a Monday, Joan Kingham would like to hear from you to add your name to next years rota. 

A rota for those wishing to give flowers to our church is on the notice board in the vestibule.  Please put your name against the date you prefer and let Joan Kingham know whether you wish to buy your own flowers or would prefer to give a donation to the flower fund.  
YOUR HELP IS NEEDED WITH FUND RAISING FOR THE CHURCHES FUTURE.  We need new people to come forward and help on the Events team for 2012. Please contact Gloria Pritchard on 544885 or Ron Swanwick on 511790 for more details. 

BIBLE IN ONE YEAR One of my New Year resolutions will be to read the whole Bible in a year. To help do this I’m going to use Nicky Gumbels daily blog from the Holy Trinity Brompton website:   http://www.htb.org.uk/bible-in-one-year  Nicky Gumbel is the chaplain of the Alpha Course and a gifted communicator. In the last two years he has written a piece every day going through the entire Bible in one year. He takes a Psalm, an Old Testament reading and a New Testament reading each day, writes a short commentary and a topical comment on the readings. It’s all free on the internet. I’m looking forward to renewing my acquaintance with the whole of God’s Word. Why don’t you join me and we can confer notes together. Simon   

News of the church family                                                                                                                                 Gil Watts would like to say a big thank you to all her friends at the Tabernacle who sent cards, flowers and get well messages during her recent illness they were a great help and comfort to me and very much appreciated.  It is good to have such kind friends, thank you all.                                                                                                              A Happy New Year to all our members and friends of the Tabernacle.  We were sorry to hear that Sylvia Woods has broken a bone in her ankle - not a good Christmas present!  Joy Strong has been quite poorly, and Joan Goulden had a stay in hospital. Gill Watts is still receiving treatment for her knee, but it was good to see her in church again.  Peggy Tresise continues to make steady progress and Michael Parsons had a good report on his hospital visit.  We continue to remember Jean and Charles Jukes, Doris Biddle and Mabel Lucas who had her 99th birthday earlier in the month.  It was good to see Adina Povey back in the Tabernacle and to know she and Ian hope to settle again in Dursley.  We have missed them.  We also remember Margaret Helme, Simon’s mother, in our prayers, she spends Christmas in hospital following a hip replacement operation.  We hope the new year will bring good news of all these friends.

Food Bank Churches Together in Cam, Dursley and District (CTCDD) have organised a  local distribution centre as part of the Stroud District Food ban[image: image2.emf]

k to support local people who are suffering from short term food crises. 

How Food banks work 

Clients are referred to the Food bank from local care providers and community groups. This includes citizen’s advice bureau, social workers, schools, GP surgeries, clergy etc. Once referred, individuals and families will be able to receive 3 days worth of food which should give space for the family to get long term support in place in terms of benefits, debt counselling and the like. Food will be provided through collections from schools, churches, community groups and local supermarket collections and will be distributed from a central location where clients can have a drink, a chat and be signposted towards further help. 

Dursley Tabernacle is the local distribution point and the Food bank meets in the church reception room on Mondays 1-2pm and Thursdays 4-5pm 

What we need 

Volunteer helpers for the collection and distribution of food. 

Contributions of food and money to support the food bank. 

On Tuesday 10th January 7.30pm at Dursley Tabernacle, there is a training evening for those who are interested in becoming volunteer distributors of food. If you are interested in helping the Food bank in this way, please come along and find out more. Details and contact from Simon Helme or Liz Swanwick or: Website: www.strouddistrict.foodbank.org.uk Telephone  01453 767655 or 01453 884689 Email: info@strouddistrict.foodbank.org.uk  

Dates for your diaries                                                                                                           

Tue 10 Jan 12 noon at the Community Centre in Dursley The Inner Wheel Club are serving up a Soup & Pudding lunch for any person living on their own.  If they wish to accept this invitation will they let Jean Jukes know on Dursley 542896 by January 4th and also if they need transport. 

 Mon 16-20th Jan. Simon will be away on his MA Course 
On Jan 22nd  Dr Hugh Kemp – Guest Preacher. we will have a guest preacher with the visit of Dr Hugh Kemp. Simon met Hugh when he was on ministry exchange in New Zealand. Hugh is now the head of mission studies at Redcliffe College. This is what their website says about him: Hugh joined Redcliffe in early 2011 from New Zealand. He grew up in India in a missions family (Interserve) and later served in Mongolia in church planting and Theological Education by Extension. He has a teaching and research interest in Christian mission in Asia (MTh) and Buddhism in the West (PhD). Hugh was the Dean of Studies at the Manawatu Regional Centre of Bible College of New Zealand (now Laidlaw College) between 1999 and 2005. More recently he taught in the College of Humanities at Massey University, New Zealand. Hugh is married to Karen (who grew up in Chile) and they have three daughters. Hugh enjoys hiking, supports the All Blacks, and can cook a mean curry. 

Wed 25Jan The Alpha Course is starting at 7.45pm  with an introductory evening: ‘Christianity: Boring, untrue and irrelevant?’ The Alpha course is open to everyone interested in discovering what Christianity is about. Come, relax, eat, share your thoughts and explore the meaning of life. Topics include Who is Jesus? Why and how to pray, why and how to read the bible, guidance, healing, the holy spirit. Find out more at http://uk.alpha.org   If you are interested in being part of a course or know someone who is interested in doing a course, then please speak to Simon (542344 or shelme@btinternet.com ) .    
Thu 26 Jan 7.30pm Cam and Dursley and District Churches Together Forum – Quarry Chapel.

Sun 29 Jan NEXT CHURCH MEETING after morning worship approx 11.30 am - 12.30pm. It will include the latest developments on plans for the manse. It will also include a discussion about a suggestion by the healing prayer team to offer prayers for healing at the end of the monthly communion service in a similar style to the Healing Service led by Revd Peter McIntosh earlier in the spring. 

Dursley Tabernacle School of Theology –Next meeting Thursday 2nd February 7.30pm for 7.45pm Dursley Tab. If you wish to be part of this school you will need to get hold of a copy of Alister’s McGrath’s Christian theology: an introduction. There have been five revisions of the book. The present edition is published by Publisher: Wiley-Blackwell; 5th Edition edition (24 Sep 2010) ISBN-10: 1444335146 ISBN-13: 978-1444335149 Amazon are selling it at anything from £20-£5.  Please read chapter FOURTEEN (human nature, sin and grace)  in preparation. Contact Revd Simon Helme, The Parsonage, 3 Parsonage Street, Dursley, GL11 4BW, 01453 542344. 

Future dates: March 1st;       March 29th;  April 26th May 31st 

SPRING HARVEST – MINEHEAD 10-15 April 2012 Spring Harvest is a Christian festival of worship, teaching, children and youth activities that inspires and encourages the church in its faith and mission. It has been running for over thirty years and attracts thousands of people to the Butlins Holidays sites in Minehead and Skegness over the Easter holidays. This year’s theme is Church Actually and will be looking at how the church can be hope for the world. Looking at the mission of the church in our culture and our calling as God’s people. The Helmes, Allens and Irvines are booked in so far.  - if anyone else is interested speak to them.   

Leading Worship Training Course

I intend to run a short course to train people in leading worship.  If you are interested in this aspect of the church’s ministry please speak to me.  Thanks Simon (542344)

Interested in becoming a church member? To find out more speak to Simon -542344.

NEW BOOKINGS SECRETARY – Sylvia Woods has taken over from Jan and Gray Strutt as our Bookings Secretary. If you need to book a room on Tab premises please contact Sylvia,  Tel: 545828  email: woods se@yahoo.co.uk  

The Ministers Day Off is now Monday. Please try to avoid contacting him on that day unless it is an emergency.   

Share a Prayer, and make Dursley Tab a powerful prayer base.
1.We are hoping that work will start on refurbishing of the Community rooms in the lower school rooms in the New Year. Please pray for the successful outcome of the plans, that the work goes smoothly and that any problems may be quickly resolved.

2. Dursley Tabernacle will be the base for the Food Bank in this area.  Food parcels are already stored on our premises.  Pray for a good response in the regular provision of tinned and dried goods.  Pray also, that anyone in need is able to find help through this new venture.

3. As we all look forward to Christmas and sharing this special time with friends and families, pray for the troubled parts of the world, the drought stricken areas of Kenya, Somalia and South Sudan, the unrest in the Middle East, the ongoing problem of Palestine and Israel.  May the peace and goodwill, proclaimed at the birth of Christ, spread out throughout our world.

Our fellowship groups continue.  As Thursday evening group venue changes from week to week, please contact Hannah to confirm the venue.

	Day and Time
	Host
	Leader
	Address
	Phone contact

	Wednesday 2.30pm
	Ronnie Harding
	Helene Dalrymple and Elaine Jones
	11 Shakespeare Road, Dursley
	547080

	Wednesday 7.30pm
	Jan and Gray Strutt
	Jan, Lionel Jones and Peggy Tresise
	5 Dursley Court, Cedar Drive, Dursley
	519640

	Thursday 2.00pm
	The Quarry
	Simon Helme
	The Quarry Chapel, Cam
	543549


Thursday
       Various           Hannah Jelf
     Various


  548367

7.30pm                                          Zoe Avastu
     venues                                (Hannah)





       Andrew 





       Phillips

 January Rotas 2012:

 please swap if necessary and amend the copy in the reception room

	Duties
	1st January
	8th January
	15th January
	22nd January
	29th January

	Duty elder
	Ronnie Harding
	Hilary Green
	 Rodney Irvine
	Martine Carter
	Shirley Welsh

	Vestry elder
	Rodney Irvine
	Ronnie Harding
	Lionel Jones
	Hilary Green
	Jan Strutt

	Reader 1
	Alan Simpson
	Lilla Jones
	Joan Kingham
	Emma Irvine
	Iain Hearn

	Reader2
	Brenda Peters
	Gill Watts
	Gordon Moir
	Gwyn Goulden
	Ronnie Harding

	Door Duty
	Zoe Avastu

Rod Irvine
	Gloria & Mike Pritchard
	Lita& Ron Heathman
	Mary & Michael Weedon
	Farida & Eric Murray

	Welcome Team
	Jan Strutt

GrayStrutt

Peggy Tresise
	Emma Bryne

Joan Kingham

Helene Dalrymple
	Shirley Welsh

Matt Welsh

Ronnie Harding
	Angela Jones

Carol Bye

Malcolm Harris
	Iain Hearn

Martine Carter

Hilary Green

	Flower Distribution
	Carol Bye
	Ronnie Harding
	Helene Dalrymple
	Shirley Welsh
	Hazel Harris


Communion Preparation: Martine Carter

Communion Servers: Carol or Dennis Allen, Hilary Green, Jan Strutt, Lionel Jones

A happy and peaceful New Year to everyone.
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